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Greetings in the wonderful name of Jesus! 

 

This month has truly been one of the most remarkable seasons in our ministry here in 

Gilford. From baptisms to Spirit outpourings, from fellowship with thousands of believers to 

the miracles that followed General Conference, the hand of God has been evident at every 

turn. 

 

Baptisms and Holy Ghost Outpouring 

 
 

We rejoice to report that this month three men were baptized in the name of Jesus Christ for 

the remission of sins. Each testimony is a reminder of God’s power to transform lives 

through the new birth experience. 

 

In addition, two precious souls received the baptism of the Holy Ghost, speaking in tongues 

as the Spirit gave the utterance. 



 Watching God fill His children with His Spirit never loses its wonder—it is the greatest 

miracle of all! Our church family celebrated with them, and we are already seeing spiritual 

growth begin to take root in their lives. 

 

Jesus March/Marathon 

 

 

This month we also had the privilege of participating in a Jesus March/Marathon—a 

gathering of more than 10,000 people from every denomination and background, lifting up 

the name of Jesus in the streets. The atmosphere was electric with faith, joy, and unity. To 

see such a massive crowd boldly declaring that Jesus is Lord was both humbling and 

inspiring. It reminded us that revival is not confined to four walls—Jesus is being exalted 

across the nations! 

 

 



After The Fivefold Ministry Conference 

 

After General conference and  5fold ministry Conference, there has been a fresh wind of 

revival and faith in our hearts. The messages we heard, the impartation we received, and the 

miracles that followed have fueled our vision for Gilford and beyond. This season has 

already been marked by answered prayers and divine encounters, and we sense that God is 

positioning us for even greater harvest. 

 

Looking Forward 

This month has affirmed once again that the fields are white and ready to harvest. God is 

opening doors, touching hearts, and confirming His Word with signs following. We remain 

committed to preaching the Apostolic message of salvation, baptizing in Jesus’ name, and 

seeing souls filled with the Holy Ghost. 

 

 

We ask that you continue to pray for: 

• More laborers in the harvest field here in Northern Ireland. 

• A continued outpouring of the Holy Ghost in our services. 

• The strengthening of new believers as they grow in their walk with God. 

 

To God be the glory for all that He is doing in Gilford! Thank you for your prayers, love, and 

support. Together, we are seeing the Kingdom of God advance. 

 

In Christ’s service, 

Rev. Joel Castillo 

Pastor, Pentecostal of Gilford 


